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8th March, 2007
Dear Secretary of State,
Research cuts and the threat to British science 

On behalf of the Royal Society of Chemistry and the UK chemical sciences community, I am writing to ask if you would be willing to urge the Science and Technology Committee to make representations to the Chancellor about the science research cuts which will hit the UK’s research community severely over the next three years. The science community is dismayed by the results of the Spring Supplementary Estimates published by HM Treasury that show significant revisions to DTI budgets, including those of the Research Councils. Their end of year flexibility (EYF) has been reduced, on a one-off-basis, from £196 million to £128 million, resulting in an effective reduction in their combined resources of £68 million in the current spending review period. In absolute terms the EPSRC is the hardest hit with a reduction of £29m.

The science community is committed to working with the Government to secure future success and prosperity of the UK economy, in which chemistry will play a vital role, and had been very encouraged by recent cabinet level pronouncements on the value of science to provide answers to many of the economic, business, energy and environmental questions we now face.

Recently, the Prime Minister and Chancellor have made support for the science infrastructure a key part of the UK’s economic policy. 

Resources have been made available after years of under funding, and slowly but surely the UK science community - from school students to higher education researchers - has begun to recognise the value that the UK government places on science and innovation as the main drivers of the future success of the UK knowledge economy. 

Universities have started to invest again in chemistry departments, and young people are choosing undergraduate courses in chemistry and related subjects in increasing numbers. Great success is being achieved. Furthermore, the trend of closing university chemistry departments has been stemmed.

All this headway is now in jeopardy because of ill-planned cuts, and the action the Government has also risks undermining its credibility. The government should not publicly embrace science as the answer to global warming and then push it away drastically without realising that it will lose support among scientists and others.

Also, the reductions will remove the ability of research councils to plan programmes of activities without being subjected to knee-jerk reactions year-on-year. It sends a message to industry that the UK’s long term aim to support the science base can be seen to be half-hearted and subject to change for the want of a few million pounds.

However, the Government rightly has a contingency fund to cope with unforeseen costs, and the RSC is at a loss to understand why it has not been used on this occasion. Surely the lesson to be learned from the collapse of Rover is that sustained long-term investment in the UK science and technology base is a key to the UK’s future success. 

I would welcome the opportunity to meet you soon to discuss possible next steps that we can take together to remedy this situation. 

Yours sincerely,
Dr Richard Pike

Chief Executive
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